Minutes

ST PAUL’S JUNIOR SCHOOL SUPPORTERS’ GROUP
Minutes of General Meeting
Thursday 6th October 2011
1. Meeting Opened
The meeting was opened at 7.30 pm by President Paul Hardie.
2. In Attendance
Paul Hardie, Marianne Connolly, Sandy Martin, Cheryl Wegener, Allan Deacon, Sue Elliott, Justin Lawson, Jason Samuel, Anita Lendvay, Paul Lendvay, Becky Mammen, Alan Bradley, Brooke Long, Kylie Marshner, Nat Nixon, Robyn Tyler, Kathy Lollback.
Welcome to Marianne Connolly and Cheryl Wegener.
Apologies
Wendy Kirkham, Juanita Rayner, Julie Hardie, Kylie Graham
3. Acceptance of Minutes from 1st September 2011
Minutes accepted as true and correct. Proposed: Anita Lendvay, Seconded: Marianne Connolly.
4. Head/Deputy Head of Junior School Report 
Marianne Connolly reported:
· Everyone has been back at school for only three days and have settled well.  This is what we call the fast and furious term.  
· The Year 6 children will be performing a dance at assembly to promote Lights Camera Action – the Fancy Dress Ball.  The number of attendees is now over 400 so we will fill the hall and it will be a great night.  The Fancy Dress dances are a great event and we will try to make it a bi-annual event.  The children talk about it for weeks afterwards.  Parents are advised to come dressed in costume, you will be the odd one out if you choose not to.  The teacher’s also dress up in themed costumes.  It is a great event and it is important to have traditions for the children to look back on.  
·  Term 4 is a really busy term so please keep an eye out for (lots of) notes coming home from school.

·  All is going well and the teachers have planned for a great tem.
·  Junior School Orientation 18th October.  Unfortunately Paul will be away so a volunteer needed to present the JSSG bona-fides to the parent group…
Action: Brooke Long to speak at the Junior School Orientation to promote the benefits of the JSSG.
· Daniel Morcombe fundraiser – The JSSG received correspondence requesting a free dress fundraiser for the upcoming “Day for Daniel” - Daniel Morcombe Foundation on October 28.  This could coincide with an opportunity for a guest, ie Police or another organisation to speak to the children about stranger danger and how to protect themselves.

· Marianne advised that there is a free dress day booked for this term and she believes it is the Junior School’s choice.  
Action: Marianne to speak to Erin Casablanca regarding term 4, free dress fundraiser and advise the JSSG of outcome.
· The JSSG received a request from Marianne regarding some funding for the Writer in Residence program being coordinated by Judy Bolton and Katrina Treherne.  The writer in residence will be Michael Salmon, quite a popular author with the children.  He will be able to see all of the Junior School from P-6.  The classes will be sorted into colours ie., red, green and blue, so classes will be mixed from Prep to 6.  
Motion: The Junior school proposes to put $1000 towards the Writer in Residence program.

Moved by Paul Hardie, seconded by Justin Lawson.
5. Treasurer’s Report
Allan Deacon spoke to his written report:

Money has been banked for coffee commission of $1,162.19 and Father’s Day of $650.70.
No funds spent since last report. Any worthwhile whole of school projects to consider?
There are funds available of $21,347.72 before impending payments and ongoing commitments as at 30 September 2011.  Normal end of year activities will see about $3,000 of this spent.
Uncommitted funds stand at $12,997.72 as at 30 September 2011.

Alan moved that his report be accepted, Sue Elliott seconded.

Whole of School JSSG Funding Proposals

The JSSG received a letter from a parent asking if we could consider heating the school pool.  Paul Hardie asked the JSSG if they support the ideas of contributing to heating the pool – albeit that it would be a SwSG project to organise.  The committee was all in favour.  

Parents estimated the cost would be around $6,000 - $7,000 though Paul felt this was significantly under-estimating the cost that was considered when the pool refurbishment took place a couple of years ago.  
Action: Paul Hardie to write to the Swimming Supporters Group to advise that we would like offer $3000 towards their fundraising efforts should they wish to take on a project to heat the pool.
The laptop trolley and 15 laptops required for the Junior School was discussed.  A previous submission had this costed at $10,000.  
Action: Marianne Connolly to follow up costing and laptop specification requirements.

A parent suggested buying refrigerators for the classrooms which the children could use to store their lunches.  Marianne advised that on a previous occasion the staff view this as a negative with regard to fitting them in the room and the process of handing out lunches.

Action:  Marianne Connolly to propose to staff the concept of purchasing refrigerators for the classrooms and report back to the next meeting.
A parent asked if the JSSG would consider purchasing Hat racks as there is not a lot of room for bag, lunch box and hat.  Could there be a hat rack for children to put their hat on.
Marianne advised that they have previously had wooden and metal ones made which were then taken out for H&S reasons.  The design would have to be something low, safe and accessible for children.

6. CPL Report
Car Park raffle raised $305, slightly less than previous term.  Thank you to Brooke Long.
Brooke proposed sending home a form with a return slip so that parents can purchase tickets in addition to a reduced number of days selling at bus shelter.  The JSSG recommended proceeding with this option.
Julie Hardie advised by a written report:

Fancy Dress Ball – Saturday 15th October 2011 5pm – 9pm 

Due to low numbers, the Fancy Dress Ball which was due to be held on Wednesday 14th September was rescheduled to SATURDAY 15th OCTOBER 5pm-9pm.  Tickets are $4 each for children and adults or $15 for a Family ticket.  

A BBQ will be served from 5.00pm in the courtyard next to the PE Centre and the children will start lining up with their teachers at approximately 6.15pm for the Grand Parade scheduled to commence at 6.30pm.
If you can lend a hand on Saturday 15th October with the BBQ setup and serving please Natasha Keir pnkeir@bigpond.net.auor Alison Willis alison_willis@bigpond.com

Coles Sports for Schools & Woolworths Earn and Learn Program

Please keep sending in the Coles Vouchers and the Woolworths Shopping Dockets – collection boxes are located in Junior School Reception and the Well Being Centre.  Both programs will finish on Tuesday 18th October.

Carpark Raffle

The JSSG Car Park Raffle was drawn at assembly and the lucky winner was Kelli Lovelock, mum of Amy (Year 4) and Oliver (Year 2).  Kelli will have use of the 1st reserved car park for the duration of Term 4 2011 and Term 1 2012.  Congratulations Kelli!

Thanks to everyone who bought tickets and supported the raffle.

Thank you

Julie Hardie 
7. Correspondence
Kathy Lollback reported the correspondence since the last JSSG meeting and passed around the folder for Committee Members to view:

This included correspondence regarding–
· Foundation Day
· Date Claimer Book Sale

· Camping at St Paul’s Minutes

· The Smith Family Learning for Life - Student Profile for Rhys

· Request for funding for Writer in Residence - Michael Salmon

· Fundraiser Suggestion for Daniel Morcombe Foundation

· Request for Pool Heating

· Book Sale Report

· Netball Supporter’s Group St Paul’s Supporter Shirt
Action items arising from September meeting
Write a note to parents prior to the holidays with a date claimer and CPL’s to send to all classes.  
Action completed

Send Juanita Rayner FSUR form to request tables and tents.

Action completed

8. Sports Programs
Cricket Development program was good.  Cricket starts on Saturday 4 teams for 9 weeks.
9. Other Supporter Group events
Swimming Supporters starts tomorrow night.  It helps to pre-register, see Julie Chippendale at the Coffee Van.
Netball Supporters Group are piloting a long sleeve Supporter’s shirt made by Canterbury.  You can have a generic supporters shirt for $80.  Claire Jackson and Debbie Lee are the contacts.

10. Other business

PrePrep Facility

Welcome to Paul Browning.
The school held a briefing regarding the new Pre Prep facility and subsequently a lot of questions were raised and Paul Browning has come along to answer them.

Sue asked why there was a change of entry point from Prep to Pre Prep?
Paul Browning – Appreciates it is a change.  The State Government identified St Paul’s School as a site for a 2 unit Pre Prep facility and has given 2/3 funding to build.  The question is how do we best allocate places without disadvantaging existing enrolments/students?  If you allow people into Pre Prep then they would expect to go through to Prep.  There are 100 names on the waiting list for prep 2013 which means 1:2 for 50 places.
Sue asked could there be a transitional period?

Paul Browning replied that they still have to pay for cost of staff.  
Sue asked could you start with one teacher and one aide and start with one unit?  
Paul Browning said he couldn’t give an answer.

Sue thought that there were 34 siblings for Pre Prep in 2012 and the remaining would be new families.
Paul Browning indicated that was correct.

Paul Browing advised of another underlying issue, that the Government deem a 2 unit centre as 88 places not 44.
Based on the Expressions of interest there is a 50/50 split of families who requested full time and part time places.  The school are planning to offer 44 Pre Prep places to 4 year olds and there will be a plan for a 2 unit Prep the following year, ie., 50 places.
C&K offer 2 programs in one room and the prices are lower.
The expressions of interest indicated that the School can fill all the positions.
A parent said they expressed interest an interest at the information evening as they felt they had to.
Paul Browning advised that the school must spend the allocated funds and open in 2012 but he accepted that some parents had ill feelings subsequent to the briefing meeting.
Becky asked how the 88 places affect Prep.

Paul Browning advised that it would create issues with what to do with the remaining students.  If 3 Prep classes were offered it would only be 75 places.  Paul said that Government may give consideration to a lesser quota if sufficient justification can be made as to why the school wants to structure their centre differently.
Anita asked would the school consider accommodating a third Prep class.
Paul answered a third Prep class is not out of realm but is unlikely – it does depend on demand.  A demographic study revealed that it was not sustainable to continue filling the third class so he was not sure if the school would fill a third class.
Anita said if she didn’t accept the Pre Prep position and was unable to obtain a Prep placement she was faced with travelling to 2 schools or taking one child out to go to another school.   If we had known more information before the survey she may have given a different response.
Paul B advised that he tried to inform parents as soon as they could.

Anita advised that she has already accepted a place at C&K which involved signing paperwork to give them the funding.  
Paul responded stating that the State Government give funding for prep places which is approx $1250 or $2200.  The school has budgeted they will get the lower amount as they are currently working through the licensing requirements.  The school wants to be realistic, they have to open in 2012 and the fees reflect the underlying cost of the facility.
Paul L said that we had to sign a form and return to C&K assigning State Government funding for our child to that centre.  He didn’t believe that it could be reallocated, lodged at two different centers and could only be lodged once a year.

Paul B said the school receives funding based on a census that is performed twice a year.  

Jason said he believes the PrePrep class time will finish at 2.15pm and the junior school finishes at 3pm.  Is there scope to close that gap?
Paul B said he is taking all feedback on board.  He has met with the after school care providers and has another meeting planned next week, so hopefully will have answer by end of next week.

Paul B said he has received a few queries about the Pre Prep uniform.  

Marianne explained that there are many levels of licensing and the school is striving for the excellence level.  When the school demonstrates extra criteria, a higher level of licensing is achieved.  For example, in a Fire drill the children have to be easily identifiable and hence that’s the reason for green sleeve.  The school will seek clarification as to whether a grace period can apply for the six months the centre will be open next year and perhaps the Prep shirt could be worn.  This decision will need to be discussed further.
Kylie said that apart from the impact of fees what are the benefits of striving for the excellence level of licencing?

Marianne advised there were finance benefits and also centre of excellence programming.  The school has been meeting regularly with Education Department to ask these questions.  

Robin asked if the uniform needed to be the school uniform as it takes away the individual expression of each child.  
Paul B will ask if a grace period can apply.

Sandy asked if it was an option to wear a different hat to make the children identifiable.
Marianne said will ask the Education Department representative.

Kathy asked if the school would consider an alternative beginning of the week program, ie., 4 year old Mon/Tues for the six months of next year.  Her son is attending a C&K for the end of the week and will start at the beginning of the year and this would allow the St Paul’s program to compliment his education for the last six months.
Paul B advised to email Michelle Davies with this preference asap.
Becky asked if Paul B would consider the above proposal raised by Kathy.  At the Pre Prep briefing she filled out the form as she felt if she didn’t return an expression that her son’s name would go onto the Prep waiting list. If she was given a month or 6 weeks to come back with preference, it could have been a more considered response.  She hadn’t thought about staying in both the C&K and the St Paul’s program.  This would give the benefit of exposing her child to the St Paul’s Pre prep program before going into Prep, whilst allowing him to finish the C&K program.   

Paul B advised that the end of week days were picked to avoid most public holidays as a significant number occur on a Monday.  Children need 600 hours of Pre prep so it was calculated on a 38 week school year and was best achieved by an end of week part time program. 
Paul B said, if for the 6 months of 2012 you would prefer days at the beginning of the week please write to Michelle Davies.  Send email to Michelle in next two days as she is going on leave!! - registrar@stpauls.qld.edu.au
Kylie said her husband was overseas at the time of the briefing and advised that she would have liked to discuss the program with him but Michelle said that she needed to get the form back as soon as she could. After talking to others, she realised that she should have expressed what she was seeking and her form does not reflect this.
Paul Browning advised that Michelle Davies needs to do the 2012 PrePrep offers before she can finalise Prep for 2013.  If you wish to change your preference please send an email to Michelle in the next two days as she is going on leave!!
The JSSG sincerely thanks Mr Browning for making himself available to answer so many parent questions directly. Please email any other questions / comments directly to Mr Browning.

Association Meeting 
· Lunch cooler bags have arrived and will be used from Day 1 of term 4.
· School has gone ahead with a Coffee shop in Sutton building.  The Association has been granted a licence to run the coffee shop.  The new facility and surrounds was described by Paul Hardie as a transition to University.  The concept is to have coffee while completing work/homework., listening to school bands performing on the stage or sitting under a tree in the grassed area doing wireless wok on your computer.  There is a current completion to name the facility.  The outdoor undercover area has seating for 50.  There will be a dry run for teachers during orientation week 2012.

· Approved $34 000 for 158 lockers.

· There will be a Fair in 2012. This fair will be run by the school on 25th August.  If you would like to be involved please contact Sarah Slade.  The last fair was in 2010 to coincide with the school’s Jubilee year, it is a biannual event.
· No AFL competition this year.  TAS would not adjust time.

Retail shop Operating Results
August loss ($2000) Vs $3000 budget and ($11k) 2010

YTD $84k vs Budget $74K

Tuckshop 

Loss for the month of ($3k) vs ($2k) budget and $4K 2010

Sue commented that she heard the retail shop is going to tender and why the cost of items was expensive.  

Paul H advised that the Retail shop is going out to tender for standard uniform items.  Whilst the prices of school items can be seen as expensive, the school relies on the association to fund projects through the year.  The only way the school makes money is through the Retail shop.  The Association channels all money from sources such as the Retail shop back into the school.
Fancy Dress
As per Julie’s and Marianne’s reports above.
Book Sale
Juanita Rayner advised by written report:

Everything is going smoothly with the organisation of the book sale. Thanks for the FSUR form - this has gone to Stephen Brosnan who will organise set up for us. A note went out in The Link during the last week of last term and also this week. Justin has done a great job with the poster so many thanks to him, and to his wife who has put some of the posters up around the Junior School already. I am hoping to get more of these up in the week before the collection and sale. 

Jan Abbott has been a great help and is going to get hard copy notices to the classrooms for the kids to take home. 

Juanita has emailed Heather Doonan from Books4PNG and is awaiting her directions re: delivery address for unsold books. 

If anyone has a spare hour or so on the afternoon of the sale, between 2 and 4 pm their help with the actual sale would be greatly appreciated. Thanks to Becky Mammen for her kind offer of help. 

Many thanks, Juanita
Camping at St Paul’s

Alan Bradley reported that all preparations were proceeding smoothly.  The leaflets have been sent out through school.  A note will also be sent letter out through the CPL’s.
Thanks to all involved.
Portrait fundraiser 
Sue Elliott advised that the Family Portraits were proceeding this Sunday and 38 families had booked to have their portraits taken.
JSSG Handovers

Sue asked how information is passed on to new members for the events that the JSSG run.

Paul replied that we have done our best to get new people involved to learn throughout the year.  We have people able to facilitate the Movie nights, Fancy Dress, CASP and Athletics development.
Kathy suggested that we could look into requesting permission to host a Portal on the Parent Lounge.  We could set up one page for each event with instructions/checklists and add commonly used forms and flyers, posters etc.  The committee thought this was a good idea.
Date Claimer – 12th November 2011 
The JSSG end of year dinner and farewell to Paul & Julie Hardie and Kylie and Michael Graham will be held on Saturday November 12.
Venue: Thai Asian House Restaurant, Bridgeman Downs

Action: Kathy to book table for 25 and email committee to ask for rsvp’s.
Nat Nixon to bring nibbles and Paul to bring some drinks to the final meeting of the year.

The next and final meeting for the year is scheduled for Thursday, 3rd November 2011 from 7.30pm and will be held in the Library.

Meeting closed at 9pm.
ACTION TABLE
	Write to the Swimming Supporters Group to advise that we would like offer $3000 towards their fundraising efforts to heat the pool.
	Paul Hardie

	Speak to Erin Casablanca regarding term 4, free dress fundraiser and advise the JSSG of outcome.
	Marianne Connolly

	Speak at the Junior School Orientation to promote the benefits of the JSSG.
	Brooke Long

	Follow up costing and laptop specification requirements.
	Marianne Connolly

	Propose to staff the concept of purchasing refrigerators for the classrooms and report back to the next meeting.
	Marianne Connolly

	Book table for 25 and email committee to ask for rsvp’s.
	Kathy Lollback
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